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January 7, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E
Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

Enclosed for your consideration and approval is a motion establishing the 2010 (FY ‘11) Federal Agenda of King County.  Also attached are the proposed 2010 (FY ‘11) Federal Appropriations Requests and 2010 (FY ‘11) Legislative Interests documents.  As in previous years, it may be necessary to further amend these at a later date to incorporate major issues and concerns that arise during the congressional session.  
Federal officials were faced this past year with several significant policy challenges, compounded by the staggering impacts of the nation’s greatest recession in generations.  Nevertheless, the Obama Administration has advanced a number of critical policy and revenue conversations, and King County continues to have a strong voice in the federal policy arena.  From clean energy and economic development to health care reform and infrastructure investment, we continue to market the resources and attributes that make King County a logical choice for new programs and investment. 
Collaboration will again play a key role in succeeding with our priorities for 2010.  We will work with our intergovernmental partners, including the Governor, the Puget Sound Regional Council, the cities of Seattle and Bellevue and the other suburban cities to aggressively advocate for federal funding for the challenges our region faces.  This includes continued federal support for transportation, public health, homeland security, salmon recovery, flood control, affordable housing and other important needs. 

The imminent flood control situation threatening the Green River valley is a natural opportunity for renewed partnerships at all levels of government.  The potential for major flooding in the valley caused by operation decisions of the federally-owned Howard Hansen Dam is a particular challenge from which we simply cannot turn our backs.  I will continue to work with you and our federal and statewide elected officials to address this very real crisis, including sheltering solutions at the state level and engaging the federal agencies and lawmakers in funding solutions.  With so many lives and livelihoods at stake, we cannot delay in accelerating solutions from federal agencies and providing the federal funding to put them in place in the affected communities. 
We will continue the strong collaboration we have with the County Council and separately elected officials to address the priorities outlined in the attached documents.  We also look forward to continuing our strong collaboration at the national level with the National Association of Counties, the American Public Transportation Association and Climate Communities. Furthermore, we look forward to continuing to support the efforts of the Ferguson Group and Patton Boggs who work on our behalf in Washington, D.C. 
If you have any questions or concerns regarding this document, please feel free to contact Genesee Adkins, State and Federal Relations Manager, at 206-263-9628, or genesee.adkins@kingcounty.gov.   

Sincerely, 

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Interim Chief of Staff


 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


 Al Sanders, Acting Communications Director

Steve Call, Interim Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)

Fred Jarrett, Deputy County Executive, Office of the Executive 

Sung Yang, Director of Intergovernmental Affairs, Office of the Executive

Genesee Adkins, State and Federal Relations Manager, Office of the Executive 

Joe Woods, Council Relations Director, Office of the Executive

De’Sean Quinn, Regional and Local Affairs Manager, Office of the Executive

Frank Abe, Communications Director, Office of the Executive

